Press Release. May be used with minimum modification. A copy of article would be appreciated.

This article was first published in the Guysborough Journal (Nova Scotia) in September 2005.

Brig Elizabeth Jane Built at Guysborough 1817  'Lost 9th July 1854 off the Coast of Yorkshire' - found in cottage at Robin Hood's Bay, UK. July 2003

To see a selection of photographs please see http://www.lostbrig.net/
Contact: Please see link on website.

Stephen and Victoria Gavin from Yorkshire England are researching the origins of  'Elizabeth Jane'; a ship built in Guysborough in 1817 by Charles Brown of Manchester (Nova Scotia).

The couple have a house at Robin Hood's Bay, a fishing village south of Whitby on the North Yorkshire coast. While working on their house the couple found two oak ceiling joists: one carved with the words 'Elizabeth Jan…' and the other 'Ipswich'. Recently the couple went to Ipswich in Suffolk to research their find.

'We had to wait two years before we had a chance to go to Ipswich. The staff at Suffolk Records Office were really helpful', said Victoria, 'and soon found ship registration documents from the early Nineteenth Century.'

In four huge ledgers, Stephen and Victoria found two references to an Elizabeth Jane. 'At first we thought they might be different ships, but then we realised the entries showed changes of ownership and master for the same ship,' said Stephen, 'but nothing linked it to our house.'

The third ledger however gave them the information they were looking for. In sepia ink was the words: 'Lost 9th July 1854 off the coast of Yorkshire'. 'It was an extraordinary moment,' said Victoria. 'Our house was built soon after this date, so it seems likely we have discovered where the carvings, and probably the rest of the wood in the house, came from'.

Elizabeth Jane was built in Guysborough, Nova Scotia in 1817 and changed hands several times, once being sold in Hamburg in Germany. It was registered in Hull, before being finally registered at Ipswich. She was 74 feet long, had two masts, and was square rigged. 

Her owners in 1830 at Ipswich were Samuel Finch, Enos Page (younger and elder) and William Barfield. Francis Hammond a Stay Maker of Leicester Square owned an eighth share. In 1846, William Read of Ipswich was a subscribing owner.

Her masters over the years included: John Norman; Henry Durrant; Walter Hadgraft; Jeremiah Allen; William Beaumont; and George Archer who was the last registered master.

Stephen and Victoria would be pleased to hear from anyone who might have information about this ship, the people involved with her and any other background information about this period. 

Meanwhile they are hoping to find records that might shed light on the fate of the Elizabeth Jane and her crew.

